In an effort to put a new face on the Federal Government’s disaster preparedness efforts, late last week President Bush nominated George Foresman to be the Department of Homeland Security’s first official in charge of national preparedness. Foresman would be DHS’ first undersecretary for preparedness, a position created as part of the department-wide overhaul DHS Secretary Michael Chertoff started in July. Foresman faces a hearing in the Senate, but his background as an emergency preparedness expert with more than 20 years’ experience should ensure confirmation to the new post. 
Foresman currently works as Virginia’s assistant to the governor for commonwealth preparedness. He is Gov. Mark Warner's chief adviser and coordinator for homeland security, preparedness and relations with the military in Virginia. Foresman has worked for the commonwealth’s government for 20 years, and has both response and executive experience in public safety. "There is an urgent need to enhance preparedness for catastrophic events in this country, and if confirmed, Mr. Foresman will play a key role in advancing the department’s all-hazards approach," Chertoff said in a press statement supporting the nomination.

To find more about George Foresman and the new preparedness directorate, please read articles from Federal Computer Weekly and -----. 
